
01 NCAC 38 .0304 VIOLATIONS 

A copy of all traffic violations received by state employees while operating state-owned vehicles is received by the 

Director of the Division. An inquiry letter is sent to the department head and a response is requested. If a state 

employee is involved in repeated infractions, he/she may be subject to denial of the use of any state-owned vehicle. 

 

History Note: Authority G.S. 143-341(8)i; 

Eff. October 1, 1992; 

Pursuant to G.S. 150B-21.3A, rule is necessary without substantive public interest Eff. March 6, 

2018. 

 


